NOTE:  This guidance revises FMCSA-D&A-CLEAR-382.725-FAQ001, issued on January 8, 2020, and rescinded on January 27, 2022.
FMCSA-D&A-CLEAR-382.725-FAQ001(2022-01-27)

Part 382 – Controlled Substances and Alcohol Use and Testing
Clearinghouse FAQ
Question: How will State Driver Licensing Agencies (SDLAs) use the Clearinghouse?
Guidance: On October 7, 2021, the Federal Motor Carrier Safety Administration (FMCSA) published a final rule establishing requirements for SDLA’s access to and use of driver-specific drug and alcohol program violation information contained in the Drug and Alcohol Clearinghouse (86 FR 55718).     
This final rule requires that:  
· SDLAs must not issue, renew, upgrade, or transfer a commercial driver's license (CDL), or commercial learner's permit (CLP), as applicable, for any individual prohibited under FMCSA's regulations from performing safety-sensitive functions, including driving a commercial motor vehicle (CMV), due to one or more drug alcohol program violations.   
· SDLAs must, upon receipt of notification that a driver is prohibited from operating a CMV due to a drug and alcohol program violation, initiate the downgrade process to remove the CLP or CDL privilege from the driver's license within 60 days.   
· Drivers completing the return-to-duty process before the downgrade process is completed would no longer be prohibited from operating a CMV and thus would no longer be subject to a downgrade.      
SDLAs have until November 18, 2024 (compliance date) to comply with these requirements. In addition, FMCSA extends the compliance date for the requirement that SDLAs query the Clearinghouse prior to issuing, renewing, upgrading, or transferring a CDL from January 6, 2023 to November 18, 2024.  SDLAs currently have the option to voluntarily query the Clearinghouse and may do so up until the compliance date.    
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Note: This guidance document does not have the force and effect of law and is not meant to bind the public in any way.  It is intended only to provide information and clarity regarding existing requirements under the law or agency policies.
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